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Notes from Don't Bury The  Library -- for Library Subcommittee on June 24, 2019

• Our goal has always been to get a renovation/revitalization option seriously considered.

• The reason it is difficult to envision what exactly that might look like is that we have no 
graphics, no floor plans, nothing! Noll & Tam provided none. The DLAC only provided pictures 
of new libraries in other states and countries.

• Therefore we want to take 5 minutes to show what Jayson Architecture, a former Noll & Tam 
architect, hired by the City, created for Branciforte and Garfield branches. Jayson Architecture 
has relayed that should the project come up for a competitive bid they would certainly consider 
pursuing it.

Other topics:

• What can be done with $28 million to address the current building deficiencies?

• A prioritized list of necessary and desired upgrades with the costs for each was never 
established by the DLAC, as requested by the public. The so-called partial renovation was 
produced four months into the DLAC process. The DLAC barely discussed the option and did 
not question how it might be modified to suit the library’s needs.

• There is no evidence that future building operations and maintenance will be less with a new 
library than with the existing library. We reiterate that decision-making based on 
unsubstantiated comments with a clear bias toward one option is unwise and unprofessional.

• Regarding a relocation budget, the library in a mixed-use project will also entail disruption of 
services and will entail moving expenses.

• The asbestos myth - comprehensive asbestos abatement performed after the 1989 earthquake. 

• Noll & Tam never provided floor plans with square footages for the renovation option. We have 
no idea how space could or would be reconfigured in a renovation option because it was never 
analyzed or discussed, except to declare that only 36,000 sf would be renovated. 

• Interestingly, in the first iteration of the options (October 25, 2017) Noll & Tam figures had 
44,000 sf for both the full renovation and partial renovation! It was changed for the DLAC 
Final Report (January 28, 2018).

• According to Noll & Tam the library in a mixed use building will not be net zero energy. No 
solar panels were considered in Option B. The city does have access to an estimate from 
Allterra Solar for retrofitting solar panels on the existing downtown building.

Further documents we will eventually provide to the Subcommittee for review:

• Comments of 92 attendees at the only community meeting
https://www.santacruzpl.org/files/measure_s/document/CONCERNS_ABOUT_OPTIONS.pdf

• Link to the 2014 Seismic Evaluation 
https://dontburythelibrary.weebly.com/uploads/1/2/6/7/12675463/seismic_evaluation.comp
ressed.pdf

• DLAC report has conjecture and unsupported statements - DBTL  5 page refutation

https://www.santacruzpl.org/files/measure_s/document/CONCERNS_ABOUT_OPTIONS.pdf
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